

St Ann's School Springfield Road Hanwell W7 3JP Tel: 020 8567 6291

Fax: 020 8840 4664 e-mail: adminmail@st-anns.ealing.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Ms. Gillian Carver

Dear Parents/Carers

We're delighted that the long awaited Autumn Term is about to begin and that all students are scheduled to return to school in the next few days.

We are acutely aware that this is a very big step for many families who remain concerned about the threat of Covid-19 in our local communities. St Ann's in common with all Ealing Schools is doing everything possible to reduce the risk of the transmission of infection to students and staff. Please see the summary grid of measures we have put in place and please do ring the school office if you have any other queries.

We are also aware that some of you have not received (or mislaid) the letters sent out at the end of the summer term with your young person's End of Year report. This letter also detailed your young person's start date back to school. Please refer to the table below indicating the return date for each class. If you do not know which class your young person is in, then please ring the school office as for data protection reasons we can not publish young people's names on the website. Class staff will also ring all families tomorrow, Wednesday 2nd September to check that everyone at home is well and to confirm your young person's start date.

Please note that the majority of students are returning to school between Monday 7th September and Thursday 10th September. However Year 7 students will begin earlier on Thursday 3rd September as the Pandemic prevented them from undertaking their summer term programme of transition visits.







Thursday 3rd September	Friday 4th September	Monday 7th September	Tuesday 8th September	Wednesday 9th September	Thursday 10th September
All Year 7	All Year 7	All Year 7	All Year 7	All Year 7	All Year 7
		Telstar	Telstar	Telstar	Telstar
		Mars	Mars	Mars	Mars
		Earth	Earth	Earth	Earth
		Venus	Venus	Venus	Venus
		Titan	Titan	Titan	Titan
			Ceres	Ceres	Ceres
			Mercury	Mercury	Mercury
			Jupiter	Jupiter	Jupiter
			Sun	Sun	Sun
			Neptune	Neptune	Neptune
				Saturn	Saturn
				Moon	Moon
					Ariel

Please note that once a young person starts back to school then he/she will attend every day. We hope that this phased return to school will help all students to settle back in after such a long break. Please remember that we are here to help, support and reassure you, particularly during the early weeks but we are absolutely confident that our young people are going to surprise us with their resilience, their ability to adjust, and their ability to make the most of the many varied learning opportunities provided by our very talented and enthusiastic staff group.

Yours sincerely

Gillian Carver Headteacher





